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 During the academic year 2023-24, not a single complaint related to ragging was 

received. In accordance with the guidelines of Savitribai Phule Pune University and the 

University Grants Commission (UGC), Anti-Ragging committee organized an "Anti-Ragging 

Awareness Week" from August 12, 2023, to August 18, 2023. Various initiatives were 

undertaken to raise awareness among students about anti-ragging measures and to prevent future 

incidents of ragging. Information regarding the college-level Anti-Ragging Committee, their 

mobile numbers, and helpline numbers was shared with the students. The following programs 

were conducted: 

1. Anti-Ragging Slogan Activity: A campaign was organized to promote anti-ragging 

slogans. 

2. Essay Competition: Topics such as “The Maze of Ragging,” “College Ragging and My 

Role,” and “Let’s Stop Ragging…Let’s Build Friendships!” were covered in the essay 

competition. 

3. Short Film Screening: A short film provided by the UGC on anti-ragging was screened 

for the students. 

4. Poster Competition: A poster competition was organized on the theme of anti-ragging. 

5. Lecture on Anti-Ragging Laws: Dr. Kailas Sonawane, Head of the Political Science 

Department, delivered a lecture on the consequences of ragging and related laws and 

regulations. 

 



 

 

 



 

 

                                                 


















